


Planning and Development 

Planning Committee 

Chair- Councillor Peter Meggs 

Members – Deputy Mayor Gary Ramsay 

  - Councillor Jill MacIsaac 

staff include: 
• Development and Planning Officer 

– Dean Lewis 

• Administrative Assistant 

       -    Geneen Bergman 



Planning Board Terms of Reference 

• Responsible for recommendations to Town Council on appropriate land use 
planning, subdivisions and building permit applications/approval process 

•   
• Responsible for promoting development and redevelopment projects which are 

consistent with the Town’s development goals and objectives (Town’s Official Plan) 
•   
• Responsible for recommendations to Council on zoning bylaws and legislation in 

respect of the Official Plan 
•   
• Responsible for public meetings on the preparation, adoption and alteration of the 

Official Plan 
•   
• Responsible for recommendations on building permit and subdivision fees 
•   
• Responsible for the Town’s Emergency Measures planning 
•   
• To deal with other matters referred to the Committee from time to time 



THE TOWNS OFFICIAL PLAN AND THE ZONING AND SUBDIVISION CONTROL 
BYLAW PROVIDE DIRECTION FOR THE ORDERLY DEVELOPMENT OF THE TOWN. 
THE TOWNS AUTHORITY IS DERIVED FROM THE PROVINCIAL PLANNING ACT AND 
THE CHARLOTTETOWN AND AREA MUNICIPALITY ACT. 



Planning Board is responsible to insure proper process is 
followed when considering revisions 



Zones are depicted by a color. Each Zone has specific permitted 
uses. When Planning Board receive any requests to change the 
zoning to allow something other then what the current zoning 
permits. Such requests are presented at a public meeting and 

residents comments and concerns are considered before Council 
makes their decisions  
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The Zoning and Subdivision Control Bylaw reflects the goals and objectives found in the Towns 
Official Plan. Any proposed amendments  to the Bylaw must uphold the goals and objectives of 

the Official Plan. Council may amend the Official Plan and then subsequently amend the Bylaw to 
implement the changes. When considering amendments to either the Official Plan or the Zoning 

and Subdivision Control Bylaw , Council will first call a public meeting , present the proposed 
changes and gather public input before making their decision. 



The Development Officer has the authority to 
administer the Bylaw in cases except for;  

buildings over 600 sq m, MFD over 12 units, 
Subdivisions of more then 1 lot, Variances over 
5%, Special Permits, and change of use. In the 
cases outside his authority the Development 

Officer will work with Planning Board to assess 
the proposal and prepare a recommendation to 
Council. The recommendation will be presented 

to Council in the form of a resolution and 
Council will vote.  



Planning Board is also responsible for the Towns Emergency Bylaw. Town Staff and Council work 
closely with The Provincial Emergency Measures Office to ensure the Towns Emergency plan is 

comprehensive and up to date.  



Thank You for visiting our Website. Feel Free to 
contact the Towns Planning Department; 
 
Development Officer:  
Dean Lewis  
dlewis@cornwallpe.ca  
902-566-2354 ext 227 
 
Administrative Assistant 
Geneen Bergman 
gbergman@cornwallpe.ca 
902-566-2354 ext 230 
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